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access to government.  
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Staff Report 

 

September 20, 2025 

 

Staff report to the Commission covering activities, progress, and updates from May 26, 2025 to September 

19, 2025 

 

STAFF AND COMMISSIONER ACTIVITY 
 

Commissioner Activity: Commissioners submitted activity reports for the period of May 26, 2025, to 

September 16, 2025, for the September 20th board meeting. Activity Report response rate = 67% (8/12 

respondents). Outstanding reports for this period: 4. Details of Commissioner Activity can be found in 

Appendix I. 

 

Total events reported = 90 

 

1. Appointments 
 

Commissioners Carrie Huie, Lydia Faitalia, and Kendall Kosai were officially reappointed to their 

consecutive terms by Governor Ferguson. CAPAA designated Commissioner Scott Lehrman and Kiana Fuega 

to the Office of the Superintendent of Public Instructions’ (OSPSI) K–12 Funding Equity Workgroup. The 

Commission also designated Commissioner Ekkarath Sisavatdy and Sina Packer to OSPI’s to the School 

Safety & Student Well-being Advisory Committee.   

 

2. Finance 
 

CAPAA is currently in good financial condition, spending below the budget for fiscal year 2025. 

 

Audit: The State Auditor is currently auditing CAPAA for compliance with State law and administrative 

policies.  This is a regular audit that occurs every three years. One of the issues that the State Auditor has 

flagged, thus far, is CAPAA’s compliance with its own administrative policy on sponsorship.  Therefore, the 

Executive Committee has suspended sponsorship pending the Auditor’s report and review by the entire 

Commission.  CAPAA received two sponsorship requests since the June meeting.  We approved the 50 Years 

of Lao Heritage and denied one from United We Stand in Spokane for their Philippine History Month.   

 

 

3. Educational Disparities Study Roll-Out 
 

The University of Washington Research Team released the educational disparities studies in June 2025, one 

report is on the Asian American students and one is the Native Hawaiians/Pacific Islander students.  Please 

let us know if you want a copy of the reports.  The UW Research Team is also currently visualizing the reports 

for publishing on CAPAA’s website and distribution to the general public.  

 

4. Governor’s Budget for Supplement 2026-27 
 

The Governor is developing his budget for the upcoming session, due for release in mid-December, with the 

State facing decreases in Federal funding for healthcare, nutritional programs such as SNAP, education and 

other programs. As part of the budget development process, CAPAA has submitted a decision package to 
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move the funding for appropriation the agency received for FY 2025 to develop Lunar New Year education 

programs to FY 2027.   

 

  

5. 50 Year Celebration of Lao Heritage and Resilience 

 
The Laotian community, including Commissioner Ekkarath Sisavatdy and Commissioner David Phongsa, hosted 

a community celebration of the 50th anniversary the Laotian migration to the United States in front of the State 

Capitol Building and the Temple of Justice on August 8, 2025.  CAPAA sponsored the event and helped with 

logistics.  Representative My Linh Thai was the guest of honor and keynote speaker.   

   

6. Meeting Calendar for 2025 
    

King County – November 15, 2025 

 

Staff will provide specific details on exact locations at a later date.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Appendix I: Commissioner Activity Report 
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Appendix II: Sponsorship Requests 

 

FY26 Sponsorship - Philippine Hx Month UWS.docx FY26 - Lao 50th Sponsorship Request Form.pdf
 

 

 


